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  "Key Communicator" from the Desk of Tim Hadfield
December 20, 2013
Dear Key Stakeholder,

Recently several of our staff members have been recognized by state organizations for their fine work in our District.  First, Mr. Todd Shockley, Principal of Hawthorn Elementary, was named the Southwest Missouri Associations of Elementary School Principals Distinguished Principal of the Year.  Mr. Shockley is thus a candidate for Principal of the Year through the Missouri Association of Elementary School Principals.  The statewide winner will be announced in 2014.

Jane Noyes, educator at Camdenton Middle School, was named the Missouri School Age Care Professional of the Year at the fall conference of the Missouri School Age Community Coalition Conference.  Jane was also named as Coach of the Year for the Eastern Division of the FIRST LEGO League State Championship in St. Louis.

Angie Rogers, educator at Hawthorn Elementary, was named the Elementary Missouri Council of Teachers of Mathematics Teacher of the Year during the conference a few weeks ago.

These honors are very well deserved by our staff members and illustrate the dedication of the staff members in our District.

Excavation work is beginning for our new school at Osage Beach and also for the expansion and renovation of the Hurricane Deck Elementary School.  Bids were awarded for the projects earlier in the fall.  Bales Construction from Waynesville was selected as the general contractor for our project at Hurricane Deck and Curtiss-Manes-Schulte was selected as the general contractor for the Osage Beach Elementary project.  Total bids for the projects came in under our estimated amounts and we will work diligently to have our projects come in on budget and on time.  Scheduled completion dates for our projects are the summer of 2015.  

Also, please find following the highlights of the December Board of Education meeting.

We hope you have a wonderful holiday season and we look forward to a very productive new year in 2014.  As always, thank you for your support.

Your Partner in Education,
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Tim Hadfield, Superintendent

TEH/lll

Highlights of Board of Education Meeting

December 9, 2013


A plaque and a card were presented to Sarah Wages, retiring Student Advisor to the Board of Education, in appreciation for her time and effort to serve in this role.

CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH 

Due to inclement weather the December “Classified Employee of the Month” will be recognized at the January Board meeting. 

Strategic Plan Goal Area – Facilities/Support/Instructional Resources

PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment.

Strategic Plan Goal Area – Parent & Community Development
CONSENT ITEMS

A. Approve Minutes and Documentation of Regular Meeting- November 11, 2013

Strategic Plan Goal Area - Governance
B.  Approve Excellence in Education Nominations 

Strategic Plan Goal Area – High Quality Teachers
This month’s recipients are as follows:





	Dogwood Elementary
	Kim Lapeyre

	Hawthorn Elementary
	Vickie Vest

	Oak Ridge Intermediate
	Melodee Derby

	Middle School
	Jane Noyes

	High School/Horizons
	Steve Bayless

	LCTC
	Ryan Bearden

	Hurricane Deck Elementary
	Paige Gift

	Osage Beach Elementary
	Carol Patrick


C.     Approve Participation in Buy Board National Purchasing Cooperative
This was the program highlighted at the MSBA Fall Regional meeting at LCTC, endorsed by MSBA.  There is no obligation with the program, but Board approval would allow the District to shop prices with the program and compare.
Strategic Plan Goal Area - Governance
The Board approved consent items as presented.

APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT

The Board approved the November 2013 Treasurer’s Report as submitted.

 
Strategic Plan Goal Area - Governance
NEW BUSINESS

BOND ISSUANCE UPDATE

Dick Bartow, from George K. Baum, will address the Board of Education regarding the issuance of bonds at a future Board meeting.
Strategic Plan Goal Area - Governance
AFTERSCHOOL SERVICES REPORT

Sherry Comer was on hand to discuss the future for afterschool services in the Camdenton School District.  Sherry shared information about the current program as well as projections on what services could look like in the future along with funding levels needed for these services.  

Strategic Plan Goal Area - Governance

MSTA/CTA REPORT  

Due to inclement weather, Nickie Jones, Camdenton Teachers’ Association president, was unable to attend the meeting.  CTA vice president, David Swantner, updated the Board on recent events and provided information from the MSTA State Convention including resolutions passed and changes made to bylaws.
 Strategic Plan Goal Area – High Quality Teachers
INTERVENTIONS REPORT

  (Parents as Teachers, Pre-School, 504, Special Education, etc.)

Lorri Travis presented information related to the Camdenton R-III Interventions Department including Special Education services, Early Childhood, Parents as Teachers, Section 504, Homebound/Hospital instruction, and the Medicaid reimbursement program.
Strategic Plan Goal Area – Student Performance
GIFTED REPORT

Mrs. Varner presented the annual report on Gifted Education – Capstone, including the program’s vision, current status, goals, strategies to close the gap between the current status and the program’s vision, and survey results.
Strategic Plan Goal Area – Student Performance
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

BOARD GOALS
Responses gathered thus far regarding annual goals related to the Board of Education were reviewed. The Board set a Special Board meeting for Tuesday, January 28, 2014, beginning at 7:30 a.m. in the Board Room of the Administration Building to identify Board goals.  

 
Strategic Plan Goal Area – Governance

ADOPT BOARD POLICIES

The Board reviewed the following policies as presented last month.
	
POLICY CODE
	POLICY TITLE

	BBBA
	Board Member Qualifications

	JHG
	Reporting and Investigating Child Abuse/Neglect

	GCA
	Professional Staff Positions

	GCBC
	Professional Staff Fringe Benefits

	GDA
	Support Staff Positions

	GDBC
	Support Staff Fringe Benefits


Strategic Plan Goal Area - Governance
The Board adopted policies listed above as presented.

BOARD WRAP-UP

This is an opportunity for the Board to report on upcoming meetings, meetings attended, registrations, and deadlines.  The following items were discussed:

Strategic Plan Goal Area - Governance
· Groundbreaking Ceremonies – November 24, 2013

· Nancy attended a recent School Health Advisory Committee (SHAC) meeting.  Services offered through our Health Services Department are impressive.

· Ryan Neal was congratulated for completion of his Doctorate degree with his graduation ceremony upcoming on December 13th.

· MSBA Legislative Forum – February 18, 2014

EXECUTIVE SESSION

In compliance with State Statute 610.021 (closed meetings and closed records), the Board went into Executive Session for the following purposes:
1) 
Lease, purchase, or sale of real estate (610.021)(2).

2) 
Hiring, firing, disciplining, or promoting particular employees (610.021)(3).

3) 
Individually identifiable personnel records, performance ratings, or records pertaining to employees (610.021)(13).

Strategic Plan Goal Area - Governance
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